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The International Association of Assessing Officers (IAAO) guidelines recommend that 

all properties need to be inspected every four to six years.  Assuming that most new 

construction is identified through building permits, a physical re-inspection of the 

property including an on-site verification of the property characteristics should be 

conducted in that four to six year period.  Periodic field inspections help ensure that 

property characteristics data, maintained by our office, are complete and accurate.  

 
 
The Department of Real Estate Assessments has over 120,000 parcels; 107,362 of them 

improved with residential structures.  Due to the large number of properties needing to be 

inspected and the limited number of staff available to complete those inspections, the 

department needed to develop a program to accomplish the IAAO recommended six year 

inspection cycle.  Budget constraints prevented the hiring of additional staff to meet the 

required six year cycle. Therefore, existing technology as well as new technology needed 

to be explored in order to accomplish the task with existing personnel 

 
The Department of Real Estate Assessments is now on track to achieve the goal of 

inspecting all improved residential properties in a six year cycle.  Our property records 

are now more up-to-date and thus more accurate, resulting in assessments that reflect 100 

percent of fair market value.  The implementation of the inspection program has allowed 

the department to save revenue, increase the accuracy of the property records and 

equitably assess properties throughout in the county.  

 
 

 
   


























